
Warren Jimenez 
Director, King County Parks and Recreation Division 
201 South Jackson Street 
Seattle, WA 98104 

February 7, 2023 

Dear Mr. Jimenez, 

I am writing this letter to confirm that, pending King County Council approval, Seattle Foundation is 
prepared to make a distribution of $500,000 from the King County Parks Foundation Fund. These funds 
were originally donated to King County Parks Foundation Fund by Group Health Cooperative (currently 
known as Kaiser Permanente of Washington). The purpose of this donation is to support construction of 
the Wilburton Trestle along the Eastrail. 

Seattle Foundation understands that you are working with King County Council to authorize acceptance 
of this donation. Once King County Council has approved the legislation for the donation, we will 
transfer the funds to King County Parks. 

As stated in the donation agreement please provide notification on when you would like us to disburse 
funds to King County Parks. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Stark 
Institutional Funds Advisor 
The Seattle Foundation 


